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 “Take the time to cherish our elders, any-
way you can. We are so lucky, us as 
Maskwacis People, to have those that are 
with us today. To have that knowledge, 
those stories and our Cree Language, we 
are so lucky.” says Izaiah Swampy-
Omeasoo. 
 
This generation of elders holds a vital role 
within our Nations, as the living archive of 
our rich heritage, teachings and traditions 
they have been able to pass on when fac-
ing the identity crisis within our people. 
Their deep-seated knowledge and experi-
ence offer invaluable insights into our past, 
rebuilding generational gaps with stories 
and cultural experiences that might other-
wise be lost. With our last remaining el-
ders, it is important to learn all that we can 
from them, keeping their spirit alive by 
starting as students to one day become the teachers, 
beginning the cycle of knowledge keeping. Through 
their guidance and personal involvement, they impart 
essential values and historical context, helping younger 
generations appreciate and understand their roots. 
 
Maskwacis Education Schools Commission hosted their 
Kehtehyak Forum, inviting Maskwacis elders to come 
and be apart of the conversation when it comes to our 
education system and how we, as Nations, want our 
children to be brought up. The purpose of this forum 
was to involve those who have walked before us, mold-
ing our youth into future elders. With the guidance of 
our kehtehyak, we can create that spark needed to re-
build and strengthen our homefires. 
 

As a school district, M.E.S.C. aims to focus on the inclu-
sion of our people in the building of our curriculum and 
Cree Cultural Values. The involvement of parents and 
elders in the education system is encouraged by staff, 
as the shared goal is to surround our children in their 
culture, accept their differences and embrace them 
with compassion. It is important to attend these fo-
rums, as it gives you a closer look into the programs 
your children will experience, how the language will be 
implemented, and meet the people you have trusted to 
lead your children down the path of education.  
 
Thank you so much to everyone who attended the fo-
rum, the event was a huge success with your involve-
ment. We hope to see more of these events from 
M.E.S.C. very soon!  
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